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P: Indian Point, Buchanan, New York 

Dear Chairman Jensch; 

Since the earliest hearings you have held concerning the preferred type of 
closed cycle cooling system at the Indian Point atomic power plants in Westchester 
County, I have argued that any insistence on natural draft cooling towers is wrong 
and ill-conceived.  

In earlier testimony I criticized the environmental impact statements prepared 
by your staff and Con Edison, as they appeared. to minimize the potential adverse 
economic, aesthetic and environmental impacts these towers would have on an area 
within a 15 mile radius of these plants.  

Data has now beccme available which clearly exposes the shortcomings of these 
statements, on which your board relied in finding cooling towers to be the preferred 
alternative. First, I enclose a recent article frcm the New York TLmes indicating 
that the United States Corps of Engineers is advancing a project which could use 
Hudson River water to supply New York City and Nassau County. Their proposal would 
take as many as 950 million gallons of water a day from the river upstream from the 
Con Ed plants, for use by the New York Metropclitan area. Unquestionably, this with
drawal of water upstream would increase the salinity level of the water at the Indian 
Point estuary, increasing the salt drift which would be deposited from the cooling 
towers. This would caroletely change the environmental in-pact as analyzed in the 
studies provided by your staff and Con Ed.  

Second, a recent article has indicated that Peekskill Bay is one of the areas of 
highest concentration of polychlorinated biphenolys (PCB's) in the Hudson River. The 
concentrations are greatly higher than those anticipated. Your environmental impact 
records did not even consider the adverse environmental impact of airborne PCB's which 
would inevitably be discharged through the Indian Point cooling towers.  

In light of these two critical environmental factors, which were never even 
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considered during your hearings, it would be irresponsible to not reopen the question 
of closed cycle systems at Indian Point. New studies are required to determine the 
environmental impact of these two undiscussed elements. Failure to do this would 
certainly be imprudent, and probably illegal as well.  

I anxiously await your prompt response, as no single issue is of greater inmediate 
importance to the people of the Hudson River Valley.  

Respectfully submitted,

BOPJE
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